Report Information: 

· Annual Meeting Dates: 10/06/05 to 10/07/05 

· Period the Report Covers: 10/2004 to 09/2005 
Participants: 

· Administrative Advisor Michael Harrington (Colorado), committee members George Bailey (Oregon), Len Bjeldanes (UC Berkeley), Roger Coulombe (Utah), Mendel Friedman (USDA-WRRC Albany, CA), Bill Helferich (Illinois), Richard Heimsch (Idaho), Jim Pestka (Michigan State), Ron Riley (USDA-ARS Athens, GA), Jorge Vivanco (Colorado State) 

Brief Summary of Minutes of Annual Meeting: W-1122: Beneficial and Adverse Effects of Natural, Bioactive Dietary Chemicals on Human Health and Food Safety 

Annual meeting of the technical committee, October 6-7, 2005 SunRiver, OR 

The annual meeting was called to order at 0830 Thursday morning, October 6th. 
Advisor Michael Harrington provided a report on the current status of funding within USDA for FY 2006.  He reported that in the President’s budget Hatch funds had been proposed to be reduced 50% and then “zeroed out” for FY2007; however, funding was restored by the House and Senate and in some cases slightly increased. Discussion of future budgets included some proposed program cuts but slight increases in extension funding and funding of the NRI.  It is envisioned that disbursing of Hatch funds in the future could become more competitive although the manner in which this would be implemented is currently unclear.  There was considerable discussion about the development of “core values” intended to maintain and strengthen the existing network of state institutions.  Energy policy and its impact on agriculture was also discussed.


After these initial items, the annual reports were given. 

The regular business portion of the meeting commenced Friday morning at 1000.  Monterey California was selected as the site for the 2006 meeting and it was agreed that because a new Project Plan Outline was due in January 2007 (with the final project due in July 2007), that the 2006 meeting would meet for an extra day.  For 2006, Bill Helferich would serve as Secretary, Ron Riley as Vice President and George Bailey as President.  The agreed days were 4, 5 and 6 October.  It was also agreed that presentations at the 2006 meeting would be limited to 20 min so as to provide more time to develop the new project outline and to discuss the new objectives developed by the Rewrite Committee.  It was also agreed that the Rewrite Committee would be comprised of Roger Coulombe (Chair), Jim Pestka (to collate information), Len Bjeldanes and a person to be selected from Oregon State University.  The Rewrite Committee agreed to meet in August 2006 to develop the Revised Outline and new objectives to be presented at the 2006 meeting of W1122.  The meeting was adjourned at around 1200 on 7 October. 
